
 

  

 
April 23rd, 2025 

 

 

Joint Committee on Ways and Means 

Oregon State Capitol 

900 Court St NE 

Salem, OR 97301 

 

Dear Co-Chairs Lieber and Sanchez, 

 

On behalf of New Avenues for Youth, we write in strong support of the University of Oregon’s request 

for $53.25 million in state bonding to construct a Child Behavioral Health Building to expand access to 

care and strengthen Oregon’s behavioral health workforce. 

 

Oregon ranks 49th nationally in Mental Health America's 2024 Youth Ranking, reflecting both the high 

rates of behavioral health challenges among adolescents and the limited availability of timely, effective 

care. These challenges affect children and families in both rural and urban communities across the state.  

 

Reversing this trend requires strategic investment in both behavioral health service delivery and the 

education and training infrastructure needed to expand the workforce. The Child Behavioral Health 

Building is uniquely positioned to address both. 

 

This 54,000-square-foot facility on the UO Portland campus will: 

• Expand access to free, evidence-based behavioral health services for youth and families. 

• Reach rural and underserved communities through a new telehealth center. 

• Train a diverse new workforce of behavioral health professionals equipped to serve in schools, 

clinics, and community settings. 

• Support research and innovation to improve outcomes and strengthen care systems across the 

state. 

By combining clinical services, workforce training, and applied research, the facility supports a 

comprehensive approach to addressing Oregon’s youth behavioral health needs. 

 

The building will house the Ballmer Institute for Children’s Behavioral Health, which offers a first-of-its-

kind undergraduate program focused on preparing students to identify and address behavioral health 

challenges early, and the Prevention Science Institute, which conducts research to develop effective 

behavioral health interventions and partners with schools and communities to put them into practice. 

Bringing these two institutes together under one roof will align workforce preparation with applied 

research and service delivery, strengthening the pipeline from classroom to care and expanding support 

for children and families across Oregon. 

 

For the past 28 years, New Avenues has provided vital support to young people experiencing, or at high 



 

  

risk of, housing instability and homelessness—including those aging out of foster care, survivors of 

sexual exploitation, youth facing familial abuse or neglect, and those rejected due to their gender identity 

or sexual orientation. Every day, we witness the consequences of system failures and the profound toll 

that inadequate access to culturally responsive behavioral health care takes on young people. Untreated 

trauma, anxiety, depression, and substance use too often derail their paths to stability and success. The 

creation of a new Children’s Behavioral Health Building represents a critical investment in the well-being 

of our most vulnerable youth. It will be a transformative step in expanding access to healing, hope, and 

the comprehensive care young people need and deserve to thrive. 

 

We respectfully urge you to prioritize funding for this high-impact, forward-looking investment in 

children, families, and the state’s behavioral health infrastructure. Oregon’s youth deserve access to the 

care they need, and this project will help ensure they receive it. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Sean Suib, LCSW 

Executive Director 

New Avenues for Youth 

 


